

John F. "Jack" White

Funeral services for John F. "Jack" White, 84, was held Monday, October 18, 1993, at 2:00 P.M. at the First Christian Church in Wheatland, Wyoming, with Andy Gudahl, Minister, officiating. Interment at the Wheatland Cemetery in Wheatland. Mr. White died Thursday, October 14, 1993, at the Platte County Memorial Hospital in Wheatland, Wyoming.

He was born July 8, 1909, in Rock River, Wyoming, the son of Vic and Genevieve (Garrett) White. The family moved to Chugwater when Jack was a small boy and he was reared and educated in Chugwater, graduating from the Chugwater High School in 1928. He married Virginia M. Bookout on July 5, 1929, in Laramie, Wyoming, and they moved to Wheatland, Wyoming in 1929. Mr. White owned and operated various businesses during his jlifetime including appliance, automobile, cold storage and processing, propane-butane gas, finance, and Vimbo's Restaurant-Motel-Lounge. He was a past member and president of the Lion's Club, member of the Wheatland School Board from 1944-1956, a charter member of the Wheatland Golf Course and the Wheatland Country Club. He enjoyed fishing, hunting, golf, playing cards, people and trap shooting.

He is survived by his children, Rowena Swan of Pullman, Washington, Janette Woodward of Wheatland, Wyoming, June Shue of Wheatland, Wyoming, and Vic White of Wheatland, Wyoming; two sisters, Alice Daly of Wheatland, Wyoming and Eva Withers of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; a brother, Sam White of Wheatland, Wyoming; seven grandchildren, and nine great grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his parents wife Virginia on February 16, 1993; two sisters, Wanda White and Martha Jess; one grandson and two great grandchildren.

Serving as pallbearers were Bob Grant, Ed Siel, Corky Sherwood, Tex Stuckey, Tony Weber, and Joe Bowen.

Honorary pallbearers were Walt Slane, Glen Yates, Earl Blevins, Ernie Browning, Rod Christensen, Donnie Allison, Gus Settell, Russell Chasteen, and Carl Kalaher.

A memorial to the Wheatland High School - Jack White Memorial Fund to enable deserving students to attend school sponsored activities and/or trips would be appreciated by the family.

The Platte Funeral Chapel was in charge of the arrangements.